


Meet the New Director 
of NSSDC 

On July 1, 1985, or. James L. Green will 
assume the Directorship of NSSDC and will 
also become an Associate Ol.ief of the 
Space Dl!l.ta and Computing Di.vision. Or. 
Green is currently at Marshall Space 
Flight Center where he has been instru­
mental in the creation and evolution of 
the Space lbysics Analysis Network (SPAN). 

Dr. Green is an active space plasma physi­
cist with dozens of publications to his 
credit including those on the subjects of 
auroral kilometric radiation, ion composi­
tion, and magnetospheric cold plasma. He 
was involved in the discovery of the polar 
wind and nitrogen in the magnetosphere and 
intends to remain an active scientist, 
continuing his role as a Dynamics Explorer 
science investigator. 

Dr. Green received his B.A. in Astronomy, 
M.s. in lbysics, and lb.D.~in lbysics from 
the University of Iowa. He has served on 
numarous committees and panels including 
chairmanship of the D!lta Systems users 
Working Group (DSUWG) and co-chairmanship 
of the ~acelab End-to-End Dl!l.ta System 
(SEEDS). 

"The n4w NSSDC will be involved in not 
only preserving key space science data­
bases," states Or. Green, "but providing 
rapid access to as much of those databases 
as possible and providing remote sites 
with access to capabilities and facilities 
at NSSDC that we develop." He points out 
the importance of networking technology 
and mass storage devices as valuable tools 
to promote extensive and speedy data ex­
change and access. "We are going to be 
leaders in networking and access systems, 
but also be involved in graphics standards 
and software exchange and be a clearing­
house for software. We will pursue link-

ing other data centers 
onto the same network. 
The whole necessary cycle 
of information exchange 
has to proceed, and if we 
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can do our part 
will have done 
served NASA well." 

in speeding that up, we 
well and we will have 

Or. Green is concerned about providing 
post-graduate students with easily­
accessible data, thereby promoting inex­
pensive lb.o.s and interest in the space 
sciences to assure a sound future. He 
points out that this is particularly im­
portant in the present environment of few­
er and more complicated missions. 

"The data rates are becoming huge, and the 
missions are farther apart. That gives 
the community the opportunity to go back 
into the databases they have and do a more 
thorough job or, with the knowledge they 
now have obtained through additional mis­
sions, go back into some of the key space 
science databases that we are trying to 
preserve as a national heritage and say, 
'Now I understand what this is,' or begin 
to do some correlative work." 

Or. Green sums up how he sees the role of 
NSSDC by saying, "If we really want to ad­
vance the state of the knowledge, we need 
to combine databases and we need to have 
an in-depth understanding of a variety of 
data systems. This is why NSSDC plays an 
extremely important role, probably a more 
important role than it ever has before, to 
be the organization to coordinate correla­
tive science in so many of the space sci­
ence areas.• 
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